conveyed numbers 72-74 to William Lucas of Odstock, farmer. At this time
the Bull was occupied by Anne Warne, widow. In 1785, numbers 72-74
passed to Jacob, Second Earl of Radnor, as part of 3 general sale of Lord

There is then a gap until 1842 when Pigot’s Directory shows William Todd as
being at The Buj]. During this half-century The Bull was a well established

The Bull was next taken over in the early 1980s by David and Andrea Gregory. At
that time it was owned by the Courage Brewery.

In this case the bul] is not only a male cow, but also a male trout: for many years The
Bull Hotel owned its own stretch of fishing rights on the River Avon.

Flight Lieutenant Parker, known as ‘The Skipper’, was an acknowledged fishing
expert. His classic text book, ‘This F ishing — or Angling Arts and Artifices’, was first
published in 1948 by Cleaver Hume. He took over The Bull in March 1932 and
established its reputation as g fishing hotel. Anglers from the four corners still turn
misty eyed at the mention of the ‘Board Room’, where they would talk aboyt the days
adventures into the carly hours — a tradition continued by Messrs Harris and Scott-
Newman. The Skipper retired in May 1950 when he moved down the Avon to
Bickton Mill. He died on 3 February 1959 at the age of 72,



